Annex 10:
Letter from Australia to the Commission of 22 September 2016



Australian Government

Attorney-General’s Department

Office of International Law

22 September 2016

Mr Garth Schofield

Legal Counsel

Permanent Court of Arbitration
Peace Palace

Carnegieplein 2

2517 KJ The Hague

The Netherlands

Dear Mr Schofield

Conciliation Proceedings under Article 298 and Annex V of UNCLOS (PCA Case No. 2016-10)
Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste and Commonwealth of Australia

I refer to your letter of 19 September 2016, inviting Australia to indicate whether it considers necessary
any redaction of the Commission’s Decision on Competence in the abovementioned proceedings.

Having carefully reviewed the Decision, Australia does not seek any redaction of the Decision and
approves the release of paragraphs 52 and 53.

I would be grateful if you would convey this letter to the Chairman and members of the Conciliation
Commission. A copy of this letter has been forwarded to the Agent and Deputy Agent for Timor-Leste.

Yours sincerely

John Reid

Agent for Australia

First Assistant Secretary

Office of International Law
Attorney-General’s Department
Canberra, Australia

3-5 National Circuit, Barton ACT 2600 Telephone (02) 6141 6666 www.ag.gov.au ABN 92 661 124 436



